
VETO MESSAGE: 
 
  
                         VETO MESSAGE - No. 127 
  
TO THE ASSEMBLY: 
  
I am returning herewith, without my approval, the following bill: 
  
Assembly Bill Number 3300-A, entitled: 
  
    "AN  ACT to amend the social services law and the public 
authorities 
      law, in relation to authorizing the dormitory authority to 
provide 
      financing for renovation for residential facilities for children" 
  
    NOT APPROVED 
  
  In a laudable effort to increase the  in-State  housing  available  
to 
foster and special needs children required to be placed in State 
facili- 
ties,  this  bill  would  require  the  Out-of-State Placement 
Committee 
("Committee") to study the issue, seek proposals for facility  
rehabili- 
tation  or  construction, and select cost-effective proposals for 
imple- 
mentation. This bill also  seeks  to  increase  the  associated  
bonding 
authority  of  the Dormitory Authority to finance such projects. I 
share 
the goals of this bill, as there are presently over 750 foster care  
and 
special needs children from New York being housed in out-of-state 
facil- 
ities, often due to a shortage of in-State options, at an annual cost 
to 
the State of approximately $200 million. However, this bill suffers 
from 
a  significant  flaw  that would actually undermine the goal it seeks 
to 
serve. 
  
  In particular, enacting this bill would eliminate or delay up to  
nine 
pending  capital projects for residential housing for children, owing 
to 
a technical drafting error in this bill that would require the 
Dormitory 
Authority to reduce by half the funding  of  such  projects.  While  
the 
intent  of this bill is apparently to increase the Dormitory 
Authority's 



existing bond cap for such projects, it is written in a way  that  
would 
require  the  use  of  bond  cap  funds  allocated to existing 
projects. 
Specifically, Chapter 472 of the Laws of 2004 authorized  the  
Dormitory 
Authority to issue up to $30 million in bonds to finance construction 
of 
residential  facilities  for children. In 2006, this $30 million cap 
was 
increased to $60 million. Since then, the Dormitory  Authority  and  
the 
Office  of  Children  and Family Services have selected nine projects 
to 
utilize all $60 million  in  financing.  This  bill,  however,  was  
not 
revised  since it was first introduced in 2006, and it fails to 
increase 
the new $60 million bond cap to  $90  million.  Thus,  this  bill  
would 
require  the Dormitory Authority to divide the existing $60 million 
bond 
cap in half to fund this bill's projects,  forcing  the  elimination  
of 
half  of  the  nine existing projects. This flaw cannot be cured using 
a 
chapter amendment without delaying all the pending projects,  which  
are 
close to being bonded, as this bill would become effective immediately. 
  
  Finally,  the State Education Department recommends amending this 
bill 
to provide for a different agency to deal with the  capital  aspects  
of 
the  bill, e.g., proposing a capital construction plan and selecting 
the 
most efficient and cost effective construction projects. 
  
  As noted above, I share the goals of this  bill,  and  therefore  
have 
instructed  my  staff  to  work  with  the sponsors of this bill and 
the 
affected agencies in an effort to fashion legislation that  
accomplishes 
  
this  bill's  laudable goals without the adverse consequences 
identified 
here. 
  
  The bill is disapproved.                      (signed) ELIOT SPITZER 
                              __________ 

 
 


